
 
 
 
 

 AGENDA ITEM NO. 8  
 

Report of: Inspector 2302 Nigel Colston 
Title:     

Officer presenting report:    

 

 
 

1.  Performance 

Bristol South Dec 2015 

 

Stockwood & Hengrove Neighbourhood Partnership 
March 2015 

 

Recommendation: 

a) To note contents of the report. 

 

 



The above reflects levels of crime reported to Police across the entire Bristol South Local Policing area for 
the year to date (April – End of Jan 2016).  Burglary offences continue to show a small decrease.  There 
has been a continued increase in the recording of offences as racially or religiously aggravated, partly due 
to better confidence in reporting issues but also attributable to some concerning cases whereby victims 
have been targeted on numerous occasions.  It is important to note that these figures only relate to racial or 
religiously aggravated offences; there is no specific criminal offence for homophobic or disablist hate crime, 
and even with racial or religious hate crimes the evidence often does not support the higher “aggravated” 
charge.  The true level of crime with a hate element is therefore significantly higher. 

Of concern is the continued increase in total crime, which is up 16% (1,620 more offences).  As noted 
before, this is almost entirely due to a significant increase in the recording of incidents of violence against 
the person offences, up 54% across the Bristol South area (almost 1,500 more offences).  As I have 
stressed before, changes in recording practices mean that we are now (properly) recording offences which 
we previously didn’t, and it is very difficult to draw any meaningful conclusions at this time. 

The second table details the number of “incidents” recorded by Police.  It is important to bear in mind that 
several people might report the same incident, but each report would be counted in the above list.  
However, as a comparison year on year, it does now seem to show a continued reduction in reports of anti-
social behaviour (ASB) across the whole of South Bristol.  As before, I would caution against reading too 
much into this though, because it might simply be down to better recording of incidents as crimes 
(particularly violence against the person) rather than ASB. 

Individual figures for the neighbourhood partnership area, and per ward are shown on the pages that follow; 

  



Partnership Area 

 

Hengrove & Stockwood account for 13% of total crime across the South Bristol area, and 16.5% of all anti-
social behaviour.  Total crime is up slightly higher than the average increase across South Bristol, but 
almost a fifth of this rise is attributable to reported rises in shoplifting.  The bulk of the remaining rise is 
attributable to rises in the recording of offences as violence against the person (but please note the 
cautionary warning above).  



Hengrove 

 

  



Stockwood 

 

General Update 

The team are currently focused upon dealing with concerns around anti-social behaviour at 
Hengrove Leisure Park.  We continue to receive reports in relation to the anti-social use of 
motorcycles across the partnership area, and we encourage people to keep reporting such issues.  
We do now have dedicated PCSOs riding our own off-road motorbikes, and enforcement activity 
has significantly increased of late. 

 




